SENATE AGENDA ITEM III.H.1.
30 August 2016

SUMMER SCHOOL COMMITTEE ANNUAL REPORT 2015-2016
Chair: Tae Seok Yang
Committee Members:

Patricia Anderson, Julie Dalmasso, Katherine Pawelko, Mike Lukkarinen, Rene Noppe, Tammy Werner, Stacey Macchi and Kristy Wasmundt
Meetings:  five committee Meetings - Fall 2015 (Oct, 15, Nov 12, Dec 10), Spring 2016 (Jan 22, Apr 1); meeting with the Senate on Nov 17, 2015
Committee Activity: 

1. Chair was appointed (Tae Seok Yang) for the 2015-16 academic year. 
2. Reviewed the previous surveys and results and decide to develop a new version. 

3. Committee met with the Senate members to clarify the roles and duties of the summer school committee and the purpose/targets of the summer school survey. 
4. Developed and distributed a new student survey via Qualtrics from February 22nd through March 24th 2016 to assess summer school concerns, needs, and issues regarding the various summer school formats.

5. Analyzed the results, wrote a summary and presented the results of the survey in the Faculty Senate meeting on April 26, 2016.

6. Dr. Tae Seok Yang volunteered to continue his chair duty for the 2016-2017 academic year. 

Summary of the Survey Results
1. 443 students took the survey.

a. 80.1% from Macomb and 19.9% from QC campus
b. Seniors (39.5%), followed by juniors (30.0), sophomores (15.6%) and freshmen (15.6%)
c. the College of Arts and Sciences (32.7%), College of Business and Technology (32.1%), College of Education and Human Services (20.1%) and the College of Fine Arts (13.1%)
d. Female students (62.1%), Transfer students (42.9%)

2. 64% were considering taking a summer school course or courses this year.
3. 49% students reported that they had taken summer courses at other institutions. The reasons are:

a. “because it is cheaper at a local community college” (64.5%)

b.  “because another institutions are closer to home during summer” (42.9%)
4. 21% students reported that they were planning to take summer courses at other institutions this year. The reasons are:

a. “because it is cheaper at a local community college” (76%)

b.  “because another institutions are closer to home during summer” (62%)
5. As for the course format preference item, students in survey indicated that:

a. Overall they would prefer 6- and 8-week courses to be online. 

b. However, they are likely to take Maymester courses and first 4-week courses in the face-to-face format.
c. QC students also would prefer the hybrid format 8-week course while Macomb students would not. 
6. Results suggest that

a. WIU explore the possibility of offering cheaper tuition for summer classes (i.e., creating competitiveness over other institutions).

b. Due to the sampling error issue, each college and department at WIU investigate their students’ demand on the summer school course format in order to meet the current students’ need and attract more students to our summer courses. 
